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RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE NATIONAL CONSULTATIONS
WITH CIVIL SCOIETY AND SOCIAL ACTORS
IN THE PREPARATORY PHASE OF THE VIII SUMMIT OF THE AMERICAS
The Summits of the Americas Secretariat, as part of the Eighth Summit of the Americas Preparation Process, in coordination with Peru, as the host country and Chair of the Process, and with the support of the Civil Society Relations Section of the Organization of American States (OAS), conducted from October 23 to 27, 2017 a series of National Consultations with Civil Society and Social Actors from the countries participating in the Summits Process. 

The purpose of the above-mentioned National Consultations, which took place in 30 countries of the hemisphere, was to offer participating civil society organizations and social actors an opportunity to reflect, exchange ideas, and draft recommendations on the topic of the Eighth Summit of the Americas: “Democratic Governance against Corruption” and its three thematic pillars: (i) Democratic Governance and Corruption; (ii) Corruption and Sustainable Development; and (iii) Aspects of Cooperation, International Institutional Frameworks, and Public-Private Partnerships. 408 civil society organizations, as well as social actors, attended these sessions.

In the framework of these consultations, civil society organization and social actors contributed valuable ideas to the inter-American agenda, strengthening and legitimizing the role they play regionally. As part of the recommendations made by this sector, several similar positions were identified, including the implementation of a public affairs monitoring and oversight system through the creation of citizen observatories that ensure transparency in government management processes.

Furthermore, participating civil society organizations and social actors highlighted the need to strengthen the sector’s involvement in anticorruption mechanisms and expressed the importance of providing support and protection to all actors involved in the quest for justice, including journalists, citizens in general, and other whistleblowers who have reported acts of corruption.  

Participants also pointed to education as a critical factor in fighting corruption. In this sense, proposals entailed organizing civic education campaigns on issues like political training, human rights, co-responsibility, transparency, and the effects of corruption.

Another point highlighted was the need to create and implement public information systems (open government) that ensure access to up-to-date quality data for all sectors of society, in particular indigenous peoples and minorities.

A topic of common interest likewise highlighted was having greater media dissemination of anticorruption issues and promoting civil society’s involvement in the consolidation of strategic partnerships between the public and private sectors, as well as joining forces to ensure gender parity, particularly in public decision-making positions.

The Summits of the Americas Process is based on cooperation and the affirmation of shared values, which is why it should be understood as an inclusive and open forum that is receptive to all voices of society in its diversity. Thus, civil society and social actors, as key agents in the democracies of the Americas, have an important place in this Process. This document is a reflection of that. 
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